
 Alexander-Pulaski Co NAACP Branch  

 

September 19, 2022 

NOTICE OF SEPTEMBER, OCTOBER MEETINGS AND NOVEMBER ELECTION 

Dear Member: 

Please note the following General Membership meetings of the NAACP Alexander/Pulaski County 

Branch, for the purpose of election of officers and at-large members of the Executive Committee. 

1. On Thursday, September 29th during our virtual monthly meeting at 6pm, there will be an 

election of the Nominating Committee (between 5-15 members). All members whose 

memberships are current as of 30 days prior to the meeting date may be elected to the 

Nominating Committee (not more than 2 being officers of the unit). 

2. On Thursday, October 20, 2022, at 6pm, (this will be our monthly meeting date) there will be a 

report of the Nominating Committee, receipt of Nominations by Petition, and election of the 

Election Supervisory Committee. All members whose memberships are current as of May 1st of 

the election year, who’s memberships have remained continuous throughout the election 

process, and who live and/or work within the unit’s jurisdiction, may be nominated for office or 

as an at-large member of the Executive Committee. In order to sign a nominating petition, or be 

elected to the Election Supervisory Committee, a member must be current as of 30 days prior to 

the October meeting.  

3. On Saturday, November 19, 2022, between 10am to 3pm (this election will not be in person, it 

will be held sent to you email or cell) tentative date pending the approval of the general 

membership on September 29, 2022, the election of officers and at-large members of the 

Executive Committee will take place. All elections will be conducted by the National Office using 

an electronic process called Election Buddy.  You will be able to vote by email or if you do not 

have and email on file the voting process will be sent to your cell phone. Please make sure that 

we have an accurate email and phone number on file for you by sending your up-to-date 

information to me as soon as possible.  

Should a run-off election be necessary, that election shall occur on November 19, 2022, at 6pm.  

A candidate consent form has been attached. If you are a member in good standing and would like 

to run for an office, please fill it out.  You will need at least 3 signatures from members in good 

standing.  Your own signature cannot be used.  

Forms must be returned to:  Alexander Pulaski Co NAACP, P.O. Box 54, Cairo, IL 62914 or sent  

to the email address below by 4:30pm on Tuesday October 18th. On the bottom of envelope, 

please write , Atten: Election Committee.  Positions available for running are,  

 President, 2nd Vice President, 3rd Vice President, Secretary, Assist Secretary, Treasure, Assist 

Treasure and Executive Committee.  

Respectfully, Sarita Y. Sawyer, Secretary (618) 306-2324, saritasawyer@gmail.com 


